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25 years since Graça Machel’s groundbreaking report on the Impact of Armed Conflict on Children, one 

of the most important instruments of child protection has been the UN Secretary-General’s annual “List of 

Shame.”  Adopted in 2001, this mechanism was created to maintain the highest standard of verification 

for incidents—such as the recruitment and use of children as soldiers—and name every perpetrator, both 

member states and non-state actors, where grave violations against children were independently 

confirmed. 

 

Today, the founder of the Dallaire Institute for Children, Peace and Security (Dallaire Institute), 

Lieutenant-General The Honourable Roméo Dallaire, among other eminent persons and experts on 

Children and Armed Conflict (CAAC) supported by Watchlist, released a report analyzing and critiquing 

the process for listing perpetrators.   

 

The report’s findings cover the last ten-year period and include several cases where influential member 

states have evaded listing, by lobbying to be delisted or avoid being listed altogether, despite committing 

grave violations against children. 

 

As the report states, “It is deeply troubling that even well-documented incidents—sometimes affecting 

hundreds of victims—have not consistently triggered the listing of their perpetrators.” The authors of this 

report demand that the Secretary-General use this critically important mechanism to hold all perpetrators 

to account without fear or favour.  

 

Through 10 years of prevention-oriented work, the Dallaire Institute has constantly looked to how global 

systems can better support recruitment prevention efforts. One of the ways is through improved data 

collection and analysis to better understand what makes some children more vulnerable to recruitment 

than others. As such, our Knowledge for Prevention (K4P) project aims to develop an early warning 

system – notably the first of its kind – for child soldier recruitment and use that could be used to inform 

early and collaborative action to better protect children in conflict and fragile environments. 

 

General Dallaire and Executive Director Dr. Shelly Whitman look forward to reinforcing the work of the 

UN Special Representative to the Secretary General on CAAC in ensuring these critical instruments of 

prevention and protection are utilized effectively, efficiently, and uniformly, without political interference, 

noting that “fulfilling our promise to children also demands greater investments in monitoring and early 

warning systems.” 

 

For more information, contact  

Anthony Di Carlo, Director of Policy, Advocacy, and Communications 
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